Grangegorman Development Agency

Minutes / Action List

Meeting:

Community Liaison Committee

Date / Time / Location:

18th April 2018

Present:

Ms Sinead Collins, Mr Alec Darragh, Mr Ronan Doyle, Ms Lori Keeve, Mr
Neil O’Riordan, Ms Maureen O’Sullivan TD, Mr Stephen Toomey

Apologies:

Ms Patricia Clerkin, Garda Seamus Fogarty, Mr Brian Gormley, Mr Brian
O’Connell, Cllr Nial Ring, Cllr Aine Clancy, Cllr Janice Boylan

Item

General Discussion / Action

1.

Minutes

1.1.

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

2.

Matters Arising

2.1.

AD requested an update on the HSE Houses on Grangegorman
Lower. ST informed the group that the HSE is pricing; hoarding
across both 1-5 GG Villas and Stanhope Terrace, palisade
fencing also across Stanhope Terrace, extending the gardening
contract and; the removal of graffiti on the houses. He noted
that a decision on this is expected shortly. With regards to the
hoarding ST noted that there is potential to install
graphics/artwork and could link in with schools. AD noted that
the timeline of when this will happen is of more concern to the
local residents. ST agreed to stay in touch for updates on this.

180418_CLC_minutes

Owner

ST

Deadline

Grangegorman Development Agency

Item

General Discussion / Action

2.2.

NOR informed the CLC that the meeting between the school
PTA and Donal Cassidy on the Thompson Centre has not yet
taken place as there is difficulty agreeing the meeting format.
He highlighted that this is not helpful for anyone. He noted that
Austin O’Carroll has expressed interest to meet with the PTA to
address the concerns. It was noted that the best person to do
this is Donal Cassidy but that it could be useful to have Austin
O’Carroll present also. RD agreed to try to move this forward
again with ST.
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NOR suggested that it would be helpful to have a simple
factsheet on the Thompson Centre that could be distributed to
all parents.
3.

Community Matters

3.1.

AD raised the issue of an increase of anti-social behaviour in
area, noting that a group of teens have been throwing stones at
the GG Villas. It was noted that SF has been trying to keep a
presence in the area.

3.2.

AD noted that it is great to see the works happening on site
however residents are concerned about dust. He hoped that
there will be greater consideration on this such as windows
cleaned more often with this project as opposed to the SIPR
project. He added that residents would like to have the support
of the GDA on this if such extra costs are incurred as a result of
project works. RD agreed to feed this back internally.

3.3.

RD

AD noted that the GDA updates on the Central and East Quads
online are great and asked that they be continuously
highlighted and pushed out online for the duration of the
project.

180418_CLC_minutes

2

Grangegorman Development Agency

Item

General Discussion / Action

4.

Project Update

4.1.

PPPs
RD noted that construction has commenced and that he has
just received the daytime and night-time contact numbers for
the contractor which will be available online shortly. AD
requested that these are emailed to him also. RD informed the
CLC that the official launch of the PPPs will take place on 30th
April and noted that the invite will be issued tomorrow.
AD requested if there has been any further news on the
contractor car park for the East Quad. RD noted that there has
been none but that he will follow up with Maire Mellerick and
revert back.

4.2.

D7ET
It was noted that the GDA hopes to have the 2 planning
applications lodged early next week and that this will be
confirm online and via email.

4.3.

Residential Care Neighbourhood
It was noted that the Design Team appointment is imminent
and that this project will hopefully move forward shortly.

4.4.

DIT Programme III
RD noted that this programme includes the Academic Hub, the
West Quad and the Energy Centre and informed the group that
the GDA is awaiting confirmation of funding for this project
phase. He added that once confirmed, the GDA will be in a
position to announce the sequence of works for these
developments.

4.5.

Broadstone Gate
RD noted that now Sisk is on site the GDA can look at how to
progress a temporary access from Broadstone across the east
side to the campus. It was noted that this is expected to be
progressed over the next few months.
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4.6.

Business Breakfast
The CLC was informed that the GLLF hosted a Business
Breakfast on Supply Chains this morning, which was a
successful networking event for small businesses in the local
area.

4.7.

Public Art
It was noted that LK is working on an information sheet of the
public art projects to date. RD agreed to circulate it when
available. RD noted that the GDA hopes to announce the major
public art commission soon now that the PPPs are up and
running.

5.

Any Other Business

5.1.

Nothing further was raised.

6.

Next Meeting

6.1.

The next meeting is due to take place on 16th May.
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